
From: Soura, Christian
To: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Haltiwanger, Katherine <KatherineHaltiwanger@gov.sc.gov>
LeMoine, Leigh <LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 2/15/2013 1:29:05 PM
Subject: Draft Invite for Presidents Meeting

                You mind taking a look at this?  It’s a draft email invitation that would be from John to the presidents and 
their admins (that’s how last year’s meeting was organized through Madison).  I’d like to get it out on Tuesday.  
Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
                Governor Haley is inviting the Presidents of South Carolina’s public colleges and universities to meet with her 
at the Governor’s Mansion on Tuesday, March 19th at 10AM.  The proposed agenda includes our ongoing efforts to 
establish an accountability-based funding (ABF) model for higher education, along with the need to provide 
regulatory relief for your institutions.
 

Later this month, the Chairmen of the House and Senate Education Committees will be hosting a symposium 
on ABF, in association with the Southern Regional Education Board.  The Governor would also like to use next 
month’s meeting as an opportunity to reflect upon the insights we may gain from that event.

 
This invitation is solely for the Presidents and should not be extended to alternate attendees.  Please reply to 

John Carroll at (803) XXX-XXX or JohnCarroll@gov.sc.gov by Monday, February 25th.  Thank you.
 
 
 
10AM 3/19
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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